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Neighbourhood Planning Forum – Redesignation Refusal Statement
Name of approved Neighbourhood Planning Forum
Roman Road Bow Neighbourhood Forum

Name of applicant
Roman Road Bow Planning Forum

Name of designated Neighbourhood Planning Area
Roman Road Bow Neighbourhood Planning Area (as designated on 6th February 2017)

Consultation period
17 November 2022 to 12 January 2023
For further information please contact Strategic Planning at neighbourhoodplanning@towerhamlets.gov.uk 

Decision
Notice is hereby given that Tower Hamlets Council, pursuant to a decision made on 21 June 2023 by the Mayor in Cabinet, has refused the re-designation of the Roman Road Bow Neighbourhood Planning Forum for a further five years.
As required under The Neighbourhood Planning (General) Regulations 2012
Part 2 Regulation 7 (2), the designation and refusal statement can be viewed on the council’s neighbourhood planning webpages
Statement of reasons
The Roman Road Bow Neighbourhood Planning Forum has not demonstrated that its application to become a Neighbourhood Planning Forum meets the requirements of the Town and Country Planning Act (1990) (61F), the National Planning Practice Guidance and the Tower Hamlets Neighbourhood Planning Guidance Note.
Specifically, it has not demonstrated that, in accordance with paragraph (7)(ii) of part 61F of the TCPA (1990), its membership is drawn from different sections of the community within the neighbourhood planning area.
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